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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY – June 18 & 19, 2022 
The Second Sunday after Pentecost 

Sunday:    Father’s Day 

    8:00am & 10:30am   Worship Services 

                        9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Class 

    Car Wash CANCELLED 

Monday:  6:00pm LWML Summer Picnic 

    7:00pm Adult Class 

Tuesday:  9:00am Quilting 

7:00pm Bible Study led by Rev. Dr. Bruce Zagel  

Wednesday: 5:00-8:00pm Flicker & Flame Youth Groups – Oasis & S’mores at the Heiligers 

Saturday:  5:00pm Worship Service 

Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am   Worship Services with Communion 

     New Member Recognition at the 10:30 service 

                        9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Class - New Member Reception 

     

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and 

glory to God by Clayton & Sheryl Scheafer. 
 

 
 

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR: 

Sharla Arend (Jenn Boll and Janna Arend’s mother), 

Rhonda Bruski, Katie Cardillo, Cateleya Castanon 

(granddaughter of Mary Uecker), Walter & Betty 

Flechsig (Linda’s parents), Ronda Gale, Janet 

Gurney, Sylvia Hafner, Jim Hansen, Brittney 

Hatzell, Beverly Hoose, Peter Janiec (June 

Kazarian’s son), Keith Johnson, Dorothy 

Juergensen, Dee Krohn, Don Kunkel, Tami Larson, 

Don Leikam, Garry Leikam, Debbie Messer (cousin 

of Diane Vetch), J.C. Modde (John Modde’s son), 

John Modde, Kinsley Murri (Rod & Phyllis Myers’ 

granddaughter), Karen Oset, John Reinholz, and Don 

Voges (Bill Voges’s father). 
 

LWML Members - The summer issue of the 

Lutheran Women’s Quarterly is here and available in 

the LWML box in the narthex.  Please pick up your 

issue. 

 

 

Yellowstone Valley Lutherans for Life Diaper Drive 

Our local chapter currently has four families in need, 

therefore we need your help! Please consider buying 

a packet or two of any size, any brand diapers 

OR give a financial contribution by writing a check 

to Yellowstone Valley Lutherans for Life and write 

"diaper drive" in the memo line. Please contact your 

congregation's local YVLFL members, John or 

Caroline Boll, at 507-259-2237 if you have any 

questions. This diaper drive continues from June 5th 

- June 26th. Thank you for your support! 

 

Ukranian Relief Fund:  If you would like to donate 

to a fund for our Ukranian friends, please make your 

check payable to Trinity Lutheran Church and 

clearly marked for “Ukranian Relief Fund”.  And 

please continue to pray for our Ukranian brothers and 

sisters!  Thank you! 

 

THANK YOU:  Members of Trinity Lutheran 

Church – I would like to thank everyone for all the 

thoughts, prayers and cards for my Dad’s funeral 

service. Thank you. 

 – Kathy & Tim Teachout and Shirley Schuchard 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS’ GIVING 
Budgeted Church/School Income(Year to Date) $2,027,612 

Actual Church/School Income  (6/12/2022) $2,290,966 

Actual Church/School Expenses (6/12/2022) $2,069,312 

                                A difference of:                               $   221,654 
  

Budgeted Offering Target (July 2021-May 2022) $   915,764 

Actual Offering  (July 2021-May 2022) $1,011,468 

                                A difference of: $     95,704 
  

Weekly Offering Goal – June, 2022 $     14,332 

Actual Offerings in June (2 of 4 weeks) $     34,759 

Last Week’s Attendance–June 11 & 12, 2022 

Offering Counters for June 19th 
   Carol Corder, Liz Clark, and Steve Hildenburg 

Offering Counters for June 26h 
   Susan Loomans, Cheryl Wagenman, and Myrt White 
 

The Tree of Life:  

God’s Promise of Salvation 
JUNE 19, 2022 Second week:  

This week, we see God choose an aged couple, 

Abraham and Sarah, from whom He would raise up 

a new nation through a child of promise. We will 

watch God call on Abraham to offer his beloved son 

as an offering, through which He will teach us many 

important things about the coming sacrifice of His 

own beloved Son, Jesus Christ, on the cross. 

 
 

JUNE 26, 2022 Third week:  

Next week, we see God deliver Abraham’s 

descendants from slavery in Egypt through ten 

plagues. The final plague, the death of the firstborn 

sons, and the salvation of God’s people through the 

Passover lamb teach us something very important 

about the death of God’s only-begotten Son, Jesus, 

who is our Passover Lamb. 

 
 

 

 
 

FINAL WEEK TO SIGN UP FOR VBS!  
VBS starts next week!  It will be held on June 27-July 

1 from 9:00–11:30am at Trinity Lutheran School at 

2802 Belvedere Drive.  Please register your children as 

soon as possible – ages 4 through 5th grade.  (6th graders 

are assigned as helpers.)  You will find registration 

forms at the church office, and on our website at 

www.trinitybillings.org.  If you have any items to 

donate, please contact Cameron Heiliger at 647-8212 

to arrange a time to drop them off at the 

school. Volunteers are still needed, so please 

prayerfully consider helping out by being a 

volunteer.  No experience and no preparation is 

needed.  You just need a love for kids and a love for 

the Lord!!!  Thank you! 
  

Love, INC Pantry Update:  The Love INC Pantry 

here at Trinity will 

begin serving 3-4 

families within 

approximately two 

weeks.  Thank you so 

much for your 

donations of food 

items that will be used 

to stock the shelves of 

our “newly renovated” pantry room.  These items will 

be utilized for the Love INC Pantry as well as our 

established community pantry.  We are in need of 

additional items to complete the “Pantry Order Form” 

of groceries which the Love INC clients will use to 

prepare their weekly meal plans while they are in the 

program.  We have placed a Wish List of items on 

index cards in the Narthex.  If desired, please choose a 

card(s), purchase the number of each item that you wish 

to donate from those written on the cards, and return 

them to the church.  The items can be left in the box in 

the Narthex, or at the church office.  Meat, chicken, or 

pork should be left at the church office so that it can be 

placed into the freezer.  If preferred, a monetary gift is 

also welcome.  We truly appreciate all of the guidance 

and blessings as we begin this opportunity to serve 

through Love INC.  Please contact Jonathan Boll or me 

(Bev Schock 855-0533) with any questions about the 

program.                              ~Bev Schock, Coordinator 
 

LWML LADIES: Please join us for the upcoming 

potluck picnic on June 20th at 6:00pm in the Fellowship 

Hall.  This will be a time of Fellowship with a very 

short meeting. Since Trinity is a long-time partner with 

LOVE, Inc., we are asking everyone to bring a non-

perishable food item to restock our pantry.  You will 

find a list of suggestions printed in the June issue of 

“Joyful Noise”.  We look forward to this time of 

fellowship with our “Sisters in Christ”. 

Saturday Worship Service 74 

Sunday Worship Services  190 

Total Attendance Last Weekend 264 

Sunday School 25 

Adult Bible Class 54 

http://www.trinitybillings.org/

